       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR SEPTEMBER 25, 2014 

A duly posted joint meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals and Planning Board was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on September 25, 2014.
Present: Liz Kidder, Doug Finn, Campbell Stevenson, John Wheeler, Joe Palmeri, Josiah Simpson, John Taylor, Will Flanders, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek, Faye Whitney
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Chairman Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

The first item of discussion concerned the Attorney General's comments on the Premises Use Wind Energy System Bylaw. The AG wants a pre-application meeting to be voluntary, not mandatory. John Taylor suggested changing the language to say, "strongly encourage" a pre-application meeting. The Planning Board will check with Town Counsel regarding the possible wording change. The AG's second comment concerned the section on abandonment. Language should be added about getting a court order prior to entering private property to check on whether a system is indeed abandoned. The Planning Board will make the language change.
Sign regulations were the next topic. Joe said that in the course of ZBA hearings the Board realizes when bylaws need changes. There had been complaints about signs on Route 2. The Building Inspector needs to be consistent in enforcing the rules, so it was decided to try and clarify several issues. The ZBA took the lead on making the changes since the Planning Board was involved with the wind bylaw at that time. Once the draft of the sign regulations was given to the Planning Board, the Planning Board tabled it so it did not get to annual Town Meeting in 2014.
John Taylor said many existing signs are illegal under the current bylaw and the idea was to give more sign freedom with the bylaw changes. Discussion followed about public input. The Planning Board felt the bylaw would not pass at Town Meeting. John Taylor said that a bylaw need not be perfect before bringing it to the people for a vote. John Wheeler thought the bylaw could be made more understandable. The Planning Board would like to reorganize the bylaw. Michael Parry felt the business community should be involved. The Planning Board agreed to get the input of the business community. Planning Board members repeatedly said they had no issues with the substance of the bylaw, but they hoped to make it more understandable. It was suggested that the Planning Board consult with the Building Inspector. The ZBA asked to see the Planning Board's version of the sign bylaw before it goes to a public hearing.
Agricultural signs were also discussed, including whether exemptions on the number of signs should be made for agricultural enterprises. Also discussed were signs directing people to businesses and events in other towns.
Cell towers were the next topic. The CRSOD already has towers, and towers may be needed in other locations? Should more towers be allowed in other locations, or should the existing towers be allowed to be raised in height, or should more towers be added in existing locations. The ZBA would like the Planning Board's thoughts on those questions. Also mentioned was the bylaw allowing only one principal use per property, and whether that may need to be changed.
The Planning Board is expecting to start work on a large-scale solar facility bylaw, and then possibly look at a subdivision/cluster housing bylaw. 
The Planning Board asked that any bylaw changes proposed by the ZBA should be in the hands of the Planning Board by December so a public hearing could be held in March.

At 10 p.m. a motion was made by John Taylor, seconded by Chris, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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